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Director’s Report March 2018
General
Following the February Board Meeting, conservation policies for the relevant categories of river in the region have been prepared, circulated and are available from the website.  On the Alness, Allt Graad and Blanagown by law all salmon and grilse must be released.  On the Conon, the Board is aiming to achieve 100% catch and release by voluntary restraint.

The annual Fishery Management Scotland Bailiffs' Conference was held in  Birnham hosted by the Tay Fishery Board.  Edward Rush  also attended the Conference as part of his role coordinating IFM bailiff  training in Scotland.

Very cold conditions continued throughout March, which made fieldwork challenging and has delayed the hatching of eggs in the Contin Hatchery by around two weeks.

Bailiffing patrols took place throughout the month and regular reports on Board and Trust activities were made on Twitter.

The rebuilding of the Board's Land Rover pick up on a new chassis is ongoing and it will be ready to transport smolts from the Bran trap in April.
Projects / research
Fieldwork for the nutrient restoration research project with Glasgow University was completed in March.  This involved the electro-fishing of pre smolts in the headwaters of the Conon, which were freqently frozen over or flooded. With sampling completed analysis of the effect of nutrient restoration on smolt size and age can now take place.

The Scottish Invasive Species Initiative (SISI) was launched in March. This project will run for four years and will allow the Board to continue the control and eradication of invasive species across the region.  With funding from the Heritage Lottery Fund and SNH, equipment has been purchased and a seasonal member of staff recruited to help deliver the project.  A large part of the project involves the recruitment and support of a network of volunteers to help run mink rafts and clear invasive plants.  This work is already underway and will become an important part of our work programme over the summer.
The Forestry Commission have provided trees which will be planted along the banks of Strath Rory by bailiffs during April.

The Atlantic Salmon Trust has launched an ambitious smolt tracking project for the Moray Firth which will help to identify migration routes and areas where migrating salmon are lost on their way to the open sea.  A fundraising campaign has started with the intention of carrying out the project in 2019.

The Cromarty Fisheries Junior Angling Club had its first meeting of the year at the end of March.  Junior anglers visited the Contin Hatchery and helped plan this year's programme of events.  It is intended to have a fishing event for junior anglers on the last Saturday of the month throughout the summer.   Board staff and volunteers from local angling clubs will help with coaching and some funding has already been raised from Highland Council to support venue hire.
Meetings attended / consultations
Moray Firth Partnership meeting

Annual Staff Review

Glasgow University fieldwork

FMS / IFM Bailiffs Conference

IFM Scottish Branch AGM

SISI Launch

AST Moray Firth Smolt Project meeting

SISI Job interviews

IFM Bailiffs exam marking

Cromarty Fisheries Junior Angling Club

